Saturday, October 28, 2023 10:00 AM Working Session Dalton Select Board Meeting

Call to order at 10:08 am by Jo Beth Dudley. Select Board members Jo Beth Dudley, Carol Sheltry and Thomas Dubreuil (Tom) were present. Town Admin, Jeanette Charon present and note taking.

Public attendees: Vic St. Cyr as well as others who chose not to sign in and could not be identified.

The Board reviewed and discussed the preliminary tax rate set by the DRA.

The Board reviewed scenarios illustrating the combined tax impact of the reassessment of property values and the new tax rate. Whether individual taxes will increase or decrease depends on the individual changes in valuation.

Jo Beth made a motion to accept the preliminary tax rate, pending final approval by NH DRA. Carol provided a second with approval via roll call vote.

911 address signs were briefly discussed. It's been a few years since the town has offered these to the residents. This topic will be brought up at town meeting.

December 5, 2023 is the Special Election for the replacement of the District 1 House seat vacated by Troy Merner. Select Board attendance is typical at all elections. Tom can attend in the morning. Jo Beth can attend but not until later in the day or early evening. Carol was unsure what time she could cover due to a new work schedule.

Jo Beth motioned to enter nonpublic session at 10:42 am for a legal issue. Carol provided a second with approval via roll call.

Jo Beth motioned to return to public session at 10:48 am. Carol provided a second with approval via roll call.

Jo Beth motioned to seal nonpublic minutes for legal #1. Carol provided a second with approval via roll call.

Jo Beth motioned to adjourn the meeting at 10:49 am Tom provided a second with approval via roll call.

Minutes Respectfully submitted by Jeanette Charon.

Minutes Approved On:

Jo Beth Dudley

Carol Sheltry

Thomas Dubreuil